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Regulatory Committee 
Minutes - 8 March 2023 

 
Attendance 

 
Members of the Regulatory Committee 

 
Cllr Phil Page (Chair) 
Cllr Rashpal Kaur (Vice-Chair) 
Cllr Wendy Dalton 
Cllr Jaspreet Jaspal 
Cllr Asha Mattu 
Cllr Anwen Muston 
Cllr Rita Potter 
Cllr Jonathan Crofts 
Cllr Andrew Randle 
Cllr Gillian Wildman 
 
Employees 
Chris Howell  
Greg Bickerdike  
Donna Cope  
Mushtaq Ahmed-Khan  

 
Commercial Regulation Manager 
Licensing Manager 
Democratic Services Officer 
Lead Lawyer 
 

_____________________________________________ 
 
Part 1 – items open to the press and public 

 
Item No. Title 

 
1 Apologies for absence 

Apologies were received from Councillor Brackenridge, Councillor Hibbert and David 
Abel. 
 

2 Declarations of interest 
There were no declarations of interest made. 
 

3 Minutes of previous meeting 
Resolved: 
That the minutes of the meeting of the Regulatory Committee held on 11 January 
2023 be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chair. 
 

4 Matters arising 
There were no matters arising. 
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5 Driver Safety Enclosures 
Greg Bickerdike, Licensing Manager, presented the report on Driver Safety 
Enclosures, and highlighted the key points. The report provided a copy of the draft 
Vehicle Licence Requirements Policy, outlined the consultation responses, and 
sought Committee approval on the proposed policy to regulate Driver Safety 
Enclosures. 
  
The report was considered by Committee.  
  
Councillor Potter moved the recommendations and Councillor Dalton seconded the 
recommendations. 
  
Resolved: 
That Members of the Regulatory Committee: 

1.    Approved the policy to regulate Driver Safety Enclosures. 
 

6 Taxi Personal Safety Alarms 
Greg Bickerdike, Licensing Manager, presented the report on Taxi Personal Safety 
Alarms, and highlighted the key points. The report provided a copy of the ‘Safety Tips 
for Taxi and Private Hire Drivers’ guidance and outlined the proposal to purchase 
personal safety alarms for all vehicles licensed as a hackney carriage or private hire 
vehicle. 
  
The report was considered by Committee and the Licensing Manager responded to 
questions asked. 
  
Members commended the report and thanked the Licensing Manager for his hard 
work.  
  
Councillor Muston moved the recommendations and Councillor Wildman seconded 
the recommendations.  
  
Resolved: 
That Members of the Regulatory Committee noted: 

1. The purchase of personal safety alarms for all vehicles licensed as a hackney 
carriage or private hire vehicle.  

2. The ‘Safety Tips for Taxi and Private Hire Drivers’ guidance, produced to help 
the trade stay safe. 

  
The Chair closed the meeting by thanking Members and officers for their support 
throughout the previous twelve months. The Committee reciprocated it’s thanks to 
the Chair. 
  


